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In accordance with the New York State Waterfront Revitalization of Coastal Areas and Inland 
Waterways Act and the New York State Coastal Management Program, the Village of Lewiston, 
located within Niagara County, has prepared a Draft Local Waterfront Revitalization Program 
(LWRP) Amendment. The LWRP is a comprehensive management program for the Village’s 
waterfront resources along the Niagara River. 

To approve the Village of Lewiston LWRP Amendment, pursuant to Article 42 of the NYS 
Executive Law, it is required that potentially affected State, federal, and local agencies be 
consulted to assure that the program does not conflict with existing policies and programs. For 
this purpose, the Draft LWRP Amendment is available online at: https://dos.ny.gov/public-
notices 

The Village of Lewiston Draft LWRP Amendment was accepted by the New York State 
Department of State (DOS) as complete and is now available for review by potentially affected 
State, federal and local agencies, and the public. Comments on the Draft LWRP Amendment are 
due by July 19, 2021. At the close of this required review period, DOS will coordinate responses 
to comments received with the Village, and revisions to the LWRP Amendment will be made as 
necessary to address all comments. Following adoption of the LWRP by the Village, and its 
subsequent approval by the Secretary of State, pursuant to 15 CFR Part 923, Subpart H, DOS 
will request incorporation of the LWRP Amendment into the State’s Coastal Management 
Program by the federal Office for Coastal Management (OCM), as a Program Change.  

Comments on the Village of Lewiston Draft LWRP Amendment should be submitted by July 
19, 2021, to: Valeria Ivan, NYS Department of State, Office of Planning and Development & 
Community Infrastructure via email at Valeria.Ivan@dos.ny.gov. 
 
 

https://dos.ny.gov/public-notices
https://dos.ny.gov/public-notices
mailto:Valeria.Ivan@dos.ny.gov

